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PHOENIX UNION’S ENROLLMENT CONTINUES TO GROW
PHOENIX UNION—Despite the fierce competition of school choice, open enrollment, and the expansion of empowerment scholarships for private schools, Phoenix Union High School District continues to grow, officially reaching its highest enrollment in 40 years.
The 2018-19 enrollment at the 20-day mark was 27,897, indicating the sixth consecutive year of growth.  The “high point” figure used by the District, calculated at the 20th school day (August 31,) is 84 students more than last year, and 170 more than projected.   
Enrollment numbers are important to school districts because the state funding formula is based on student counts, or Average Daily Membership.
Seven schools showed increases over last year, led by the Academies at South Mountain, where the new schools-within-a-school concept attracted 217 more students than in 2017-18, including 133 more freshmen.  The sudden growth elicited an enrollment cap and waitlist for freshmen because the Academies model only allows for 170 students per grade, per Academy, based on staffing and space available.  The school features four academies: Science & Technology, Public & Social Service, Aerospace & Engineering and Media, Arts & Design.   
Contributing to the growth was the addition of new grade levels to three newer small schools.   Phoenix Coding Academy added a third freshman class, giving the school 9th, 10th and 11th graders.  Phoenix Union Wilson College Prep, which opened with a freshman class last year, added another class this fall, and Gifted and Talented Academy, a “micro” school housed at Maryvale, added its second freshman class of 47.   Bioscience High School also hit its highest enrollment in its history, with 379 students, 33 more than last year.
Trevor Browne continues to be the largest school in the District at 3,142, and Maryvale is next at 2,912.  North, Alhambra and Cesar Chavez are also each over 2,500 students. 
“Our portfolio of schools gives our students and parents such a variety of options, from our full-service traditional high schools, with their magnet programs, Career and Technical Education (CTE) opportunities, sports, and performing and visual arts, to our acclaimed small schools such as Bioscience, Franklin Police & Fire and Coding Academy,” Superintendent Dr. Chad E. Gestson said.  “A focus area of our strategic plan is to improve, transform and expand innovative school models to meet the needs of all learners and stay relevant in a choice-rich environment.”
Phoenix Union now consists of 20 schools-10 comprehensive high schools, one college and career magnet school in Metro Tech, four specialty small schools, three support schools and two “micro” schools-within-a school, Gifted and Talented, and Montessori at Camelback.   The District covers 220 square miles of Phoenix and Laveen, and employs over 3,000 employees, of which 1,700 are teachers and other certified employees.
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